
Minutes 
Town of Long Beach 

       Police Commission Meeting 
Dec. 4, 2019   8:30 A.M. 

1. Call to Order


2.   In Attendance: Chief Sulkowski, Pete Byvoets, Barbara Morgan


3.  Approval of the September minutes


Old Business 

• Chris Willoughby has assured us that all 30 day Rental Ordinance violation will 
be presented to the court by the end of the year.


• The new Police bullet proof vests have arrived but we are still awaiting the 
storage cases.


• The Long awaited car to replace the 2006 Ford Expedition will be available in 
January 2020.


New Business 

• The Police department will continue looking at VRBO etc. for rental violations.


• Chief Sulkowski presented a proposal for body cameras from the 
BODYWORN by UTILITY company. This new technology includes redacting 
capabilities.  The initial cost would be $15,260 per year. The equipment is free 
and any of the on going charges would be for software. The company claims 
storage in the Cloud would be free. 


• Chief Sulkowski also discussed cameras at all 4  town entrances that could 
read license plates as cars entered the town.


• Chief Sulkowski informed the Commission that 2 squad cars need to be 
replaced in 2020.




 


 


